

Jones, William V., EMNRD

From: Brooks, David K., EMNRD
Sent: Thursday, January 17, 2013 2:47 PM
To: Michelle Henrie
Cc: dseawright@gmail.com; Jones, William V., EMNRD
Subject: RE: Request for a Continuance - Case No. 14948

Yes, the hearing will be continued to the February 7 docket.

David

From: Michelle Henrie [<mailto:michelle@mhenrie.com>]
Sent: Thursday, January 17, 2013 1:04 PM
To: 'Damon Seawright'; Brooks, David K., EMNRD
Cc: Jones, William V., EMNRD
Subject: RE: Request for a Continuance - Case No. 14948

Hi Damon and David,

I just want to make sure we are all on the same page and doing the same thing. I am prepared to file a Pre-Hearing Statement (served by email) today before 5PM if we are sticking with the January 24th hearing date. Do we know yet whether the hearing will for sure shift to February? If so, I would propose that both parties hold off filing Pre-Hearing Statements until February. If not, as I said, I will go ahead and file and serve today.

David, can you confirm who at EMNRD I should serve?

Thanks,
Michelle Henrie

From: Damon Seawright [<mailto:dseawright@gmail.com>]
Sent: Wednesday, January 16, 2013 1:51 PM
To: 'Brooks, David K., EMNRD'
Cc: 'Michelle Henrie'; 'Jones, William V., EMNRD'
Subject: RE: Request for a Continuance - Case No. 14948

Dear Mr. Brooks,

A February 7th date will probably work for AmeriCulture, though AmeriCulture must yet confirm the availability of our counsel for that date. We concur with the postponement of the hearing to February 7th, with the understanding that our counsel's availability on the 7th is still undetermined. Nonetheless, we will endeavor to keep the February 7th date.

Regards;

Damon Seawright
President
AmeriCulture, Inc.

From: Brooks, David K., EMNRD [<mailto:david.brooks@state.nm.us>]
Sent: Wednesday, January 16, 2013 4:31 PM
To: dseawright@gmail.com

WVJ 1/17/13

Cc: Michelle Henrie (michelle@mhenrie.com); Jones, William V., EMNRD
Subject: Request for a Continuance - Case No. 14948

Dear Mr. Seawright

Please advise us as soon as possible whether or not you will object to Los Lobos Renewable Power's request to continue the hearing of this case the February 7 docket.

Sincerely

David K. Brooks